VILLAGE OF DANSVILLE
BOARD OF TRUSTEES

DEPARTMENT HEAD MEETING MINUTES
6 P.M., DECEMBER 9, 2020
CALL TO ORDER by Mayor Vogt at 6:02 P.M.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE by Mayor Vogt
PRESENT: Mayor Peter Vogt, Deputy Mayor and Trustee Dan Rittenhouse, Trustee Floyd Sick, Trustee Mike Nagle, Trustee Norm Zeh.

ABSENT: None.

GUESTS: Superintendent of Public Works Scott Tracy, Police Sergeant Shannon Griese, Village Clerk-Treasurer Marissa Shay, Code Enforcement Officer Tammy Malone, Fire Chief Glenn Camuto, Yvonne Smallwood, Amy Pollard, Joe and Julie Gibbins, Gillian Conde, Kurt Lohrmann, Charles Perkins.
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: Gillian Conde with DePaul Properties, along with Joe Gibbins from SWBR, regarding affordable “supportive” housing, possible locations at King’s Daughters home and new building near Tops.
MAYOR’S COMMENTS/CORRESPONDENCE
▪ Winter in the Village was a successful and good event, will look to make some adjustments for traffic flow for next year.
COMMITTEE REPORTS

Village Clerk/Legislative: Mayor Vogt
▪ Looking to switch Verizon account services to save money, as well as update phones and hotspots
▪ Fire and Ambulance contracts – many have been signed and returned
▪ Budget worksheets are out, and each department is working through numbers now
▪ Public hearing for a Trespassing Law will take place December 15
Public Safety Updates: Trustee Zeh
▪ Code Enforcement – report available from Tammy Malone.
▪ Fire Department – report given by Fire Chief Glenn Camuto, insurance documents submitted to Genesee Valley Agency.

▪ Ambulance Company – report given by President Griese, new ambulance truck was ordered and expected by June 2021.
▪ Police Department – report given by Sergeant Shannon Griese, Bryce Adams was sworn in as Police Officer, Police Reform Committee meetings continuing.

▪ Village Courts – Hon. Scott Kenney report available, other reports will be available, court has stated no more matters will be in person until further notice.
Budget, Finance & Audit: Trustee Sick
▪ Treasurer, expenditures, and revenues are available, will be receiving additional FEMA funds and will expect to receive CHIPS funds this month.
Public Works Updates
▪ Streets: Trustee Rittenhouse – leaves are almost finished being picked up, department needs trucks to replace those that are ready to be disposed of, Scott purchased salt and has it stored for winter use.
▪ Water & Sewer: Trustee Nagle – Doug Covell passed 3A Civil Service exam, work is being done behind Wongs due to grease trap.  
▪ Parks & Recreation: Trustee Nagle – Question regarding if there should be lights at the Girl Scout house, lights too bright on Main St and could adjust for Christmas lights set up, gazebo had broken spindles again after DPW repaired it which led to an arrest.

▪ Technology/Energy: Mayor Vogt – None.
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: None.
NEW BUSINESS: None.
COMMUNITY COMMENTS: None.
EXECUTIVE SESSION

· Trustee Zeh moved to go into executive session to discuss a police investigation and the work history of a particular employee, with a second from Trustee Nagle at 8:03 P.M. Vote: all ayes, 5-0.

REGULAR SESSION:

· Trustee Nagle moved to return to regular session, with a second from Trustee Zeh at 8:44 P.M. Vote: all ayes, 5-0.

MOTION TO ADJOURN
· Trustee Sick made a motion to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Trustee Rittenhouse. Vote: all ayes; 5-0, meeting adjourned at 8:45 P.M.
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